MACA Minutes December 5, 2017
The meeting was called to order by President Kurt Meier in HCI’s Community Room at 7pm. Officers present were Kurt Meier, Frank Obermeyer (VP), Tom Abare(Treas) and Sue Zimmerman (Sec). Directors present included Russ and Jenny Ferneding, Janet Steiner, and Pat Feghali.

Police Report:  Lt. Davis and Officer Chilton were present.  There have been some Amazon package thefts from porches and a couple thefts from autos.  There are extra officers on duty for the holiday season for the downtown, OTR, and Mt. Adams.  Items brought up from the audience included the overgrowth of trees on Paradrome making driving difficult.  Public services will be contacted. Also it was noted there will be no Business Guild meeting in January which now convenes on the 2nd floor of Towne Properties.

Approval of Minutes: Chuck Curran moved to approve the minutes; Maureen Webb seconded. Minutes were approved.

President’s Report:  Kurt introduced Elizabeth Hartley from Invest in Neighborhoods. A representative from Cincinnati Waterworks, Patty Pickens reported that CWW will begin a new billing cycle that will be monthly starting in January.  The first bill will be a catch up to even out the billing from the previous system. For instance, currently people every 90 days on differing schedule, so in January some people will owe for 30, 60, or 90 days. Questions can be sent to Patty.Pickens@gcwwcincinnati-oh.gov.  The volunteers of the month were Sue Zimmerman, Bob Works, Tom Abare, and Mark Ahearn. The directors approved the officers’ slate. The status of the revitalization of the Business District will follow the meeting tonight for the Executive Committee. There will be a December 11meeting on the Revitalization of Eden Park that includes CAM, PIP, Cincinnati Parks, MACA, WHCC, Towne Properties. 
Vice-President Report:  Frank Obermeyer nothing to report.

Committee Reports:


Planning and Development- Steve Vogel reported two variance requests 1119 Fuller and 1227 Ida were approved; there were no objections by the neighbors. The Carney lots on the curve between the church and the Cambruzzi house are up for sale. There are nine lots in total owned by several entities. The lots are zoned single family. MACA will continue to monitor the situation. There are concerns about losing the vista, the friability of the hill, egress to the lots, etc. The question was asked if someone or entity could purchase the lots and donate them to Hillside Trust to ensure no development. It is a possibility. Update on the Elsinore/Wareham development (Adams’ Edge)- There is no new information but the documentation to keep continuous viewpoints has been signed. MACA is in discussion with Hillside Trust to be involved. The zoning appeal meeting for 375 Oregon was cancelled and the lots are up for sale.

Treasurer’s Report- Tom Abare – The NSP funds have been received for 2017 from the city.  Mt. Adams Walks tour earned $1,900 for MACA. Thanks to Jim Steiner, Chuck Curran, Margaret Mock, and Pete Djuric.


Clean, Safe, and Attractive – Jenny Ferneding- There is an app to report on the homeless...Street Reach... The coalitions for homeless will go to the homeless to see if assistance is needed. It is not necessary to give your name or phone number. Two problems were brought up- flashing street lights on Gilbert near Channel 9 and a leaning pole on Carney.

Membership- Jim Horrigan – Now is the time to renew annual memberships for $10 or join the lifetime membership option for $100 for two people in a residence.


NSP- Terri Abare had nothing to report.


Business Guild- Janet Steiner – The Business Guild meets on the second floor of Towne Properties. Teak was re-purchased by Bret with the plan to clean it up and open. Unfortunately, there are more problems with the situation. Quincy’s has a Comedy Show every other Sunday at 2 pm. Reindog Raffle tickets are on sale with proceeds going to SPCA ($5 for a ticket/ $10 for 3 tickets. $20 for 7 tickets).  Great prizes include local businesses, La Rosa’s, FC Cincinnati, Boathouse, Tohi, 4EG, and more.  There will be $5 charge to park in the Towne garage. Proceeds will go to the Neil J. Quinn scholarship for the Norwood High School Scholarship Fund. Neil was a graduate of Norwood High School.  Tavern on the Hill is not closing; the rumor isn’t true. Hightail Bourbon bar is open. It does not serve food, but food can be ordered from Pavilion and it will be delivered to you.

Grapevine- M’ellen Horrigan/Sue Zimmerman – M’ellen reported that the extra copies of the winter issue of the Grapevine will be distributed next week. We print 1,500 copies with 1,200 of that mailed to the residences. Neil Quinn was known to contribute to the Grapevine; these stories did not always fit the “news” category.  The former Empower is filled except for one place. A decision will be made on how Longworth’s will be developed.  We will be correcting the mailing addresses in January. Contact Sue if you are not getting the newsletter.

Community Life- Pat Feghali- Cinema in the City is in need of volunteers. Talk to Frank or Pat if interested. 


CIP/Civic Development Projects- Russ Ferneding no report

New Business


Brian Frank commented on the Main Library meeting regarding the closure of the North Building. He felt that Mt. Adams wasn’t properly informed of the meeting. He believes that the building should not be closed, and he expressed his dislike of the system that is in place.


Maureen Webb reported that MAYC will have a float in the parade to honor Jim McCarty. January is time to renew or join the Yacht Club; contact Dave Zimmerman (zimmdave@aol.com). MAYC was the business of the month at North Side Bank for November. She reminded people of the Discount Docks that come with membership. MAYC celebrates its 15th anniversary in 2018. The club house has moved to Chapter.

Vanessa Henderson from Bush CRC reported December 16 will be Breakfast with Santa – games, presents, and breakfast from Sugar and Spice. In November the kids collected 250 canned goods to donate.

Chuck Curran moved to adjourn, and Jim Horrigan seconded. Meeting adjourned at 8 pm.

Submitted by Sue Zimmerman

